Dan Dunn

February 10th, 2021

John Hurd, Chairman, Select Board Arlington Town Hall 730 Massachusetts Avenue Arlington MA 02474

Dear Chairman Hurd,

I'm writing to put forward my name for appointment to the Select Board vacancy that you announced on Monday. I'm sure that I could come up to speed on the current issues before the board fairly quickly, particularly the hearings in preparation for Town Meeting. I would be happy to take the position for the few weeks until the election.

I certainly will not be a candidate for Select Board or any other office in April, and I have no plans to be a candidate in the future excepting re-election as Town Meeting Member in 2022.

As you know, I'm currently splitting my time between Montreal and Arlington during the pandemic. My plan is to spend February and part of March in Montreal and then return to Arlington for several weeks. That shouldn't be an obstacle, I would think, since the meetings are being held remotely.

I hope that I can be of service to the town for this brief interim. I'm available at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Dan Dunn

CC: Select Board Office

Town Moderator John Leone